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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON SENATE BILL NO. 300

As Amended by House Committee of the Whole

Brief*

SB 300, as amended, would extend the time to provide 
title  and to register  a vehicle after  it  is  purchased from 30 
days  to  60 days.  Temporary registration  permits  issued by 
vehicle  dealers  or  county treasurers  would  be valid  for  60 
days.

The bill also would extend deadlines from 30 days to 60 
days for delivery and assignment of a vehicle's title.

Background

Senator Les Donovan requested the bill and testified as 
a  proponent.  Proponent  testimony  also  was  provided  by 
Senator Jeff Longbine and by a representative of the Kansas 
Automobile Dealers Association (KADA).

The Senate Transportation Committee amended the bill 
at the request of the KADA to change, from 30 days to 60 
days,  deadlines  regarding  delivery  of  a  notice  of  security 
interest,  delivery,  and  assignment  of  a  vehicle's  title.  The 
Committee also amended the bill to retain the current fee for 
the temporary registration permits and to change the effective 
date  to  be  upon  publication  in  the  Kansas  Register.  No 
neutral or opposition testimony was presented.

The Senate Committee of the Whole amended the bill to 
extend registration deadlines in additional sections of law and 
remove an extension of a deadline on delivery of notice of 
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security interest.

The House Committee of the Whole amended the bill to 
change the effective date from the date of publication in the 
Kansas Register to publication in the statute book. 

The fiscal note on the original bill states the Department 
of  Revenue  estimated  expenditures  of  $87,380  for 
programming  changes  and  printing  new  temporary 
registration  permits.  Department  officials  discussed  less-
costly  printing  alternatives  with  the  Senate  Transportation 
Committee. A revenue increase proposed in the original bill is 
not  present  in  the  bill  as  amended.  According  to  the 
Department of Revenue, changing the effective date to the 
date  of  publication  in  the  statute  book  reduces  the  fiscal 
impact to $1,580, for programming.
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